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Brasov Romania, January 2019 
Back in Romania after a long trip this last 
autumn of 2018, here are some 
examples: 
EL SALVADOR: We are grateful to our 
sending church, Miramonte Baptist 
Church in El Salvador, where we had the 
opportunity to teach the model of 
Biblical counseling in the local church 
that we have been implementing in 

Brasov for several years. We were blessed to see almost 50 brothers and 
sisters who attended the 15-hour seminar. From these 50 brothers and 
sisters we are blessed to know that it is possible that in the near future a 
team of counselors will be formed around the pastor to extend his pastoral 
care according to the model of our proposal in the local church today. We also 
participated in different ministries of the church such as families, youth and 
other groups. 
 We had the opportunity to participate in the annual missions conference 

from our church. Pastor Claudio Preda and his wife 
Moni from Hope Baptist Church in Brasov, with 
whom we work, also came to visit us. It was a 
unique experience to hear him preach in Romanian 
and translate the message three times into Spanish 
throughout that Sunday, November 11, in San 
Salvador and in the Vida Abundant Baptist Church 
in  San Miguel. 

 
In Tapachula, Mexico, in the Biblical Church Fileo, we gave training to candidates for Church counselors 
in preaching and counseling. Thank you for that warm welcome to this model. 

 
 
The Centro Biblico el Camino de Guatemala; We visited the church and old friends; 
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Dominican Republic; We were invited to preach the couples conference with the San Pedro de Marcori 
Baptist Church from Pastor Gary Hale and his wife Allison on the stunning beaches of Punta Cana. It was a 
great blessing to have started the project to train counselors with them. 

 
 
Back home in Brasov; The challenge of continuing the ministry that the Lord has given us in this place 
awaits us and for that we want to thank you for your support and prayers. This year, three trips have 
been confirmed and ministry to the Dominican Republic, Spain and the United States await us, so we ask 
you to pray to be a blessing by speaking the message of God where the souls who hear us receive what 

they need from the Lord. So here are some 
prayer requests and thanksgivings: 
• Thanks for the many expressions of 
appreciation during the trip to us and to the 
ministry that God has entrusted to us 
• Pray that the project to encourage and train 
teams of counselors in the churches we visited 
will be a reality this year 
• Pray for Hope Baptist Church where we serve 
in Brasov, Romania, to support Pastor Claudiu 
Preda and his ministry here. 
• Finally pray for the financial provision for our 
needs and the ministry with their travels and 
everything that implies. 

 
Happy and blessed 2019!!!! 
 
 
Francisco y Martita Berrios 
Brasov Romania 
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